[image: image1.jpg]O ‘ Olive School




The Olive School | London House | Primrose Hill | Preston | PR1 4BX | 01772 926100 | www.olivepreston.com | @olive__preston (double underscore)

NEWSLETTER – JANUARY 2017




ASAK (Peace be upon you),


I write the first official newsletter of 2017. I would like to express my gratitude towards all the parents in helping us achieve all the successes that we have gained to date. I continue to be proud of our children and our parents.


Mr M Ditta (Principal)











Principal Surgery


The Principal Surgery is on Thursday 26th January 2017 between the hours of 3:15pm and 4:30pm.





Sea Life Centre


As part of the topic work in EYFS, ‘Under the Sea’ Reception pupils will be visiting the Sea Life Centre on 8th February 2017. Please can parents discuss and share books and online resources with their children linked to the topic to help with the vocabulary and understanding.





SCHOOL UPDATES


As I stated in the last newsletter, Mrs Bradley the School Business Manager has secured a job in another school closer to where she lives. As a result, we have got Mrs. Saleh to support in the main office in the afternoon on Monday to Thursday’s. Mrs Saleh, is also welfare support to Bint Qays. Mrs, Farhana Patel will continue to be in the office in the mornings.





Maths Parent Workshop for EYFS





There will be a workshop for parents who have children in EYFS on Thursday 26th January 2017. The workshop will start at 5:15pm and conclude for 6pm. It is important that you all try to attend to support your children in making ‘Outstanding’ Progress in this subject.





School Crossing Patrol


I am pleased to say that Lancashire County Council have appointed a School Crossing Patrol who is subject to DBS Clearance checks to ensure that they are suitable to work with children. The patrol crossing will be in place as soon as all the checks have taken place. I will let you know of the successful applicant once all checks have come back.





Parent Governor


May I take this opportunity to say thank you to all the parents with the Parent Governor Election process. The response was very positive. The ballot count took place on Thursday 19th January 2017. All necessary checks are currently taking place for the Parent Governor who secured the most votes. Once the checks have come back and all other Parent Governor candidates are informed of the outcome, I will write to all parents and let them know who the successful Parent Governor candidate is.








Big Star Little Star Assembly


I am in the process of organising the Assembly for this half term. The provisional date (note it is not confirmed and could change) is Thursday 9th February 2017 at 1:30pm. Further details will follow.





Parent Assembly for Spring Term 1


The class assembly for this half term is Bint Muhammad. If your child has any lines to learn, please support them. They will be praying the Nasheed 


‘Allah Made Everything.’ 


Please practice this with your child.





Parent Shuraa


Parent Shuraa will take place on:


Tuesday 7th February 2017 at 5:30pm.


All Parents are welcome to attend.





Menus


Thank you for returning the food choices. Halal Meat, (white meat currently) is being served. We will let you know when Red Meat is going to be available on the menu.





Pedestrian Gates


Please rest assure I am chasing the pedestrian gate in the car park almost on a daily basis. I will let you know of any updates when I have them.





Holocaust Memorial – Poem Competition Winners





May I take this opportunity to thank all the parents who took the time to work with the pupil son a prayer/ poem for the Holocaust Memorial Competition. I was impressed with the number and the quality of the entries.





The competition was judged yesterday by Lesley Pritchard (Equality and Diversity Officer for Preston City Council) and her colleague Michelle Pilling on Tuesday 24th January 2017. The Pupil Shuraa (School Council) also took part in choosing the winning Poem/ Prayer.


-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


I am delighted to announce that the winning Poem judged by Lesley was Esa Bhaiyat - (Bint Qays)








Oh Almighty, You made us all look different but we are all actually the same inside.


Our feelings are the same and we share them with others.


Help me not to think like those who think they are the best and help everyone else to not think like that either.








The winning poem by the Pupil Shuraa was Khadijah Khan - (Ibn Salaamah)








I love to try and share,


This shows that I really care.


When I have something I like


For example my purple bike.


I will let my friends have a go,


It feels great, it is not for show.


If everyone who is different but equal did not do the same,


I know it would be a real shame.


That’s why I won’t give in,


I’ll carry on sharing with a grin.











Spring Family Fun Day


There is a Spring Family Fun Day planned for Sunday 26th February 2017. The Spring Fair is being organised by parents. If any parent is interested in volunteering to support the school, please contact Mrs F Nomani on 07877 741889. All proceeds on the day will support with the Reading Library that Olive Preston is trying to establish. Please can ALL parents get behind this day.


As part of the Fun Day, the Parent Shuraa would like any parents to sign up to any donations of food which can be sold on the day to help raise funds. Please can you liaise with the Food Item List which your child’s class teacher has. Please support wherever you can. Thankyou for your continued support.





Volunteers


May I take this opportunity to welcome our volunteers, Miss Munshi, Mrs. Shah and Miss Nakhuda who are attending The Olive, Preston and supporting in the preparation of resources for lessons and activities.








Assessment Week


Pupils will be assessed w/c 6th February 2017. Please ensure that you spend some time with your children in readiness for the assessments.








Half Term Closure


School will close on Friday 10th February 2017 and reopen on Monday and will reopen on Monday 20th February 2017.








